
TIMELY WARNING 

CAMPUS ALERT  

STRONG-ARM ROBBERIES   

 This communication is prepared as part of the Timely Warning requirement of the Jeanne Clery 
Disclosure of Campus Security Policy and Crime Statistics Act of 1990.  This federal law 
requires a general communication to the campus community of all crimes reported to campus or 
local police departments that may pose a threat to the campus community.  Such reports shall be 
provided to students and employees in a manner that is timely and that may aid in the prevention 
of similar occurrences. 

2-2-2013 

Between 1AM and 2AM, Saturday February 2 2013, Millersville Borough Police Department 
received 3 Robbery complaints in the areas of Hillview Avenue. The victims were assaulted and 
their cellular phones were taken. No weapons were displayed during the incidents.  The victims 
were approached while walking and at least one victim received minor injuries. One of the 
incidents involved a single suspect while the other incidents involved multiple suspects.  Limited 
description is available at this time.  One assailant was a black male wearing an orange 
sweatshirt.  Another assailant was described as a black male wearing a gray sweatshirt with 
dreadlocks. 

These incidents are under investigation by the Millersville Borough Police Department, Sgt. 
Detective Jeffery Margevich.  Anyone who may have witnessed any of this activity or suspicious 
males in those areas between the hours of 1 and 2AM, February 2 2013 or has any information 
regarding the incidents or the identity of the males is urged to contact the Millersville Borough 
Police Department at 717-872-4658 or Millersville University Police at 717-872-3433. Callers 
can remain anonymous. 

Members of the campus community are urged to take normal personal safety precautions such as 
walking with other known students, securing all personal items while walking and reporting all 
suspicious persons and activity to police.  The Millersville University Police Department 
provides a safety escort from 11pm-7am and can be contacted at 717-872-3433. 

 


